



December 20, 2023 @ 10:00am

## TOHATCHI CHAPTER MEETING AGENDA

AUDIO TELECONFERENCE CALL NUMBER: (575) 567-3331 PIN: 290 206 733#  
JOIN WITH GOOGLE MEET: <https://meet.google.com/vsc-zdtr-mbz?authuser=0&hs=122>

- I. MEETING CALL TO ORDER
- II. ROLL CALL
- III. INVOCATION
- IV. REVIEW/APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA
- V. APPROVAL OF NOVEMBER 22, 2023 MEETING MINUTES
- VI. PRESENTATION
  1. Council Delegate Notah or LDA Ansley Curley – Updates:
- VII. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
  - 1.
- VIII. NEW BUSINESS
  1. NOVEMBER 2023 Financial Report
- IX. RESOLUTIONS:
  1. 007-12-2024 –Resolution to amend the CLUPC Plan of Operation
  2. 008-12-2024 -Resolution to approve a Budget transfer within Fund 17, NN Emergency Fund in amount of \$2,488.00 to cover balance for diesel fuel, wood, and pellets.
  3. 009-12-2024 -Resolution to approve a Budget transfer within Fund 23, the NN Sales Tax Fund in the amount of \$5000 to replenish Operating Supplies and Infrastructure – Waste Water
  4. 010-12-2024 -Resolution to approve the extension of the PEP workers, Janice Begay, Oscar Destea, and Ray Jim.
- X. ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Reminder: The Navajo Nation Homeowners Assistance Program for our urban families who have mortgages who are in need of renovations or in foreclosure and need assistance, please visit their website for more information.
- XI. NEXT MEETING DATE AND TIME: January 04, 2024 (Planning Meeting)
- XII. ADJOURNMENT:





December 20, 2023 10:00am

## TOHATCHI CHAPTER MEETING MINUTES

- I. MEETING CALL TO ORDER: 11:55 AM
- II. ROLL CALL: President Sonny Moore, Vice President Mike Halona, Secretary/Treasurer Jean Crawford, and LDA: Mr. Ansley Curley.
- III. INVOCATION: Shirley Chato
- IV. REVIEW/APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  
Motion: 1<sup>st</sup> Fern Spencer 2<sup>nd</sup> Shirley Chato Vote: 19-0-1
- V. APPROVAL OF November 22, 2023 MEETING MINUTES:  
Motion to include to read on your own:  
Motion: Shirley Chato 2nd Julie Sanderson Vote: 19-0-1

DEC 28 PM 1:07

VI. **PRESENTERS:**

**LDA: Mr. Ansley Curley** – The plan for the new Safety Complex is to build it similar to the one in Twin Arrows. This complex house 3 entities, EMS, Police, and Fire Departments. The Chapter Officials have been working hard to get this complex building constructed. We've had several meetings with Parsons who is the Project Management Company. This project falls under the Department of Corrections with Director, Dr. Delores Greyeyes. Currently, we are having an issue with the funding entirely. The Department of Corrections have been building these Substations across the NN. In 2017, the NN were allocated funds to build these substations and since then they have been able to build in 3 locations. Currently, Shiprock is still in development and still working on that but that fund which was allocated for Project Management is almost depleted. Back in October 2023, the Law & Order Committee had a meeting here at Tohatchi Chapter. At that time, Council Delegate Newton gave a presentation on the state of affairs regarding funding. She discussed 4 options that they were exploring. One of them was to pull out some money out of an investment account. However, this would require some sort of collateral to pay back this loan. Currently, this fund does not have enough money to accomplish what we are trying to do. The total expense for the Tohatchi Substation is 17-18 million dollars and this price has increase since COVID. The building at Twin Arrows cost around 8-9 million dollars to build so the cost has double in size as far as cost goes. The Law & Order Committee established a special account back in 2017 to fund these substations across NN. Delegate Notah is going to drop legislation in some point in time. There are some internal issues regarding this fund to refill the account for the project management portion. Without this funding the likelihood of the Safety Complex being constructed is very low. The State of NM gave money for the construction of the building, the problem with that is those construction dollars may not be used for "professional services." Professional services in this case would be the project management portion of the project. In order for that to occur, the State would have to change some of their policies and regulations regarding the expenditures of those funds. This is another piece of legislation my boss, Delegate Notah is considering, this legislation to discuss the priorities for the district and the Safety Complex is the priorities we will be submitting to the State of NM. Part of the request on part of the NN includes the allowance of those expenditures for professional services. There are a lot of people from different departments who need to get involved to



get this accomplished. We have been working very closely with the Chapter, Dr. Greyeyes, and Parsons. Delegate Notah has been working with Delegate Newton to draft this legislation. How soon this will occur? I can't say. But until then, we are continuing the discussions with Parsons, and we have plans to continue to work toward getting the Safety Complex constructed. We understand police presents in any community deters crime. We realize a lot of people past through this area which can be good but it also can be a bad thing and so having the police presents and the other services available will increase the safety of the community as a whole. This is an important project for the community as well as the district. One discussion that did occurred happened in Washington by Delegate Notah with elected officials in Congress. We have asked them for supporting funding and Delegate Newton is advocating on our behalf. We will continue to work with the officials, all the separate departments that will be involved in deciding this as well as the other 4 chapters within the district because they will also benefit from the Safety Complex.

**Rural Addressing:** Yesterday the Law & Order Committee received a report from DPS who received 35 million dollars to implement a next generation 911 system. The capabilities of this system are so advanced I would be doing you a disservice if I tried to explain it to you. But essentially, this E911 system a secondary benefit of it starting this E911 system here on Navajo will allow you all to have our addresses created here on Navajo. This will open up the door for USPS to have home deliveries, it will help with accurately finding folks when they need help, be it the police, EMS, or the fire department. So, it's very important we get this E911 system up. Rural Addressing for the district, we have asked that DPS come to the Chapter to present their ideas and how far along they are with their plan. I did get a chance to sit down with Director, Michael Anderson with DPS. I expressed to him that we are very anxious to have that information provided to our Chapters. We are looking at January 2024 to have them come to the Chapter to give a report on the E911 system. With the \$35 million, they are looking at encumbering 7.8 million dollars by the end of next week and that was one of the main questions councils as a whole has had for a lot of these departments, because most of these department received ARPA funding. The problem is whether or not they will be able to encumber, meaning enter into a contract with a business this entity by the end of March. The actually deadline is June 2024, but Council has asked that all these departments provide some report or actionable items and have those monies encumbered by March 2024. If that does not occur, Council is looking at pulling all that money back from all of these departments and doing something else with it. We don't have a whole lot of time, but we have up to December 2026 to spend all of this money from ARPA. We have to make sure we enter into contracts with these businesses either to build houses, bathroom additions, buying material for housing repairs, completing infrastructures, running water and power to homes. All of these projects have to have entered into contracts by next year, if this does not occur the likelihood of the government asking for that money back is high. Currently, the Executive and the Legislative Branches of the government are really looking at how best to accomplish this. Unfortunately, the NN government is somewhat of a bureaucracy. There are somethings that make it difficult to enter into a contract and one of those things is the procurement policy of the NN. We've burden ourselves with a lot of policies because of bad actors in the past, folks in the past may have misused funds or skirted the system in such a way that money wasn't spent prudently or wisely.

Going forward, one of the most recent legislations that has been passed is the procurement act of revisions. Those revisions are currently in place and the departments have been trying to get as much of that money encumbered as possible. We've had several meetings regarding bathrooms additions, power and water extensions, houses, and how that money will be spent. One thought, but not a popular thought is to pull all that money back and give it to the dine people who are enrolled tribal members.



There are some Delegates who are opposed to that and they would like to see tangible benefits come from this money. Council is receiving reports every week regarding the ARPA funding.

**Secretary/Treasurer Crawford** – We've heard 1500-bathroom additions will be built using the ARPA funds, but homesite leases are still an issue which has not been resolved.

**LDA Curley** – The homesite leases hasn't been decided as of yet by RDC. The chair of the RDC committee Delegate Brenda Jesus said they would either be presenting legislation or their position regarding homesite leases and bathroom additions by the 13<sup>th</sup> December. I know the Land Department has provided information to RDC with their suggestions and recommendations on how best to accomplish building the bathroom additions while still maintaining those policies and requirements of the funding.

**Secretary/Treasurer Crawford** – The NN President put out a memo stating homesite leases are not required for bathroom additions. That is in black and white, so why are they still hashing out the issue with homesite leases. Who is right here, the President of the NN or what RDC will decide on as far as homesite leases are considered? This issue with homesite leases is causing so much delay in these projects.

**LDA Curley** – So, the question is whether or not to waive the requirements for a homesite lease and whether or not we can build these bathroom additions without a homesite lease. The homesite lease takes into account, the environmental and historic preservation assessments that have to be completed, so we are talking about biological resource compliance forms, we are talking about historic preservation department forms and arch clearances. However, when you get the lawyers involved it's a different story because to them what they see written on paper is in black and white. And they'll say because it's written on paper and it's been approved by Congress or the Navajo Nation, we can't do waive the homesite leases. That's where the argument is currently at in Window Rock. The lawyers are saying the law says this and you can't break that law. So, it's really a matter of legal questions between the Council, the departments, and the community that are asking these questions. It's unfortunately because, we knew this money was coming and we as a nation/government are very reactionary, we don't always plan ahead 5-10-15 years down the road. Instead, what we do is we got this money and we can't spend it so let's waive some laws. But the memo you referred to that President Nygren put out, I have not seen. Even the lawyers have a say in what the President has decreed.

**Secretary/Treasurer Crawford** – It is unfortunate like you mentioned because the Nation received 2 billion dollars and they had 3 years to plan and organize how this money will be spent. But the tribe has been kicking around the idea of a plan and to this day we still don't have a concrete plan as to how these projects will be completed and March 2024 is just around the corner. I don't have much optimism for the tribe to move forward and completing all the infrastructures that were suppose to come out of all this ARPA money.

**LDA Curley** – Just to close out, it is here at these meetings that I get the feedbacks I deliver back to my boss. He bases his decisions and discussion with the other Council Delegates from the input you give us as well as the officials of course. So, everything that is discussed in these meetings and I'm just really a conduit of information for my boss both from the local level to Window Rock and vise versa. I try to do that efficiently as much information as possible and accurately as possible regarding these matters, because I believe it's incumbent on the officials to have that information to decide their courses of action.

**Elvis Bitsilly** – I like to recommend if this Public Safety building is going to cost us \$18 million from the original cost that we had talked about in the past which was \$8-9 million. The contractor does not make the decision to determine those numbers. So, its going to require a sit down with those that are a



part of that process because \$17-\$18 million is an outrageous amount. My understanding is we have around \$1 million from the money that was allocated from the State of NM. We can't let this money be reverted back to State. I like to recommend we do the work on the Safety Complex in phases and get that money expended. This should be priority instead of waiting on Window Rock. I'm sure the Chapter will be requesting for more money from the State. Also, in regards to the ARPA funding, I was listening to RDC committee report and Tom Platero who is overseeing the FRF Department was asked a question from a Delegate. He asked where the money will go if the money is not incumbered by the deadline? His response was the money is going back to the Federal Government.

**LDA Curley** – We did provide some guidance regarding the homesite leases for the bathroom additions. We stated that if your name is on one of the project listings for your Chapter, at least submit a homesite lease application and pay the \$30 filing fee and turn in your application and work with the Land Department. At least start that process because there is that possibility that if your name is in with the Land Department and you've shown in good faith that you are willing to get your homesite lease than your project may be eligible for that expense. Please follow through with your application.

**Fern Spencer** – With the Safety Complex building, I was excited when the old Detention building was demolished and I thought we are finally moving forward with the Safety Complex, but now we don't have the funds to continue with the project. I'm wondering if we can do a petition along with the other chapters in our district to get the people in Window Rock to move on our Safety Complex. This Safety Complex is very much needed in our community and also so for our future. We have 4 schools in our community and then we have Twin Lakes, and we have the Headstart schools. I know the clinic here was initially slated to be a hospital but again, due to shortfall of funds it became a clinic. Also the Halona canyon road that goes up over the mountain was suppose to be paved back in the 80's. It's unfortunate, because these are things our parents and grandparents wanted for our community. It seems like our projects get shut down each time, so is there a way we can do a petition from each chapter? And President Nygren made promises to the people, if he gets elected, he was going to do this and that, but nothing from him.

**President Moore** – I am a little more optimist with the Safety Complex. I think we came really close to getting the finally plans and design. Dr. Delores Greyeyes gave us her attention and assistance on our Safety Complex and she allowed us to participate in the discussion on the plans with Parsons. Yes, we ran out of funding for Parsons but our Council Delegate along with Dr. Greyeyes are looking for funding to complete our Safety Complex. What we can do is a resolution to request them to seek those funds that are in special revenues. We could at least do that from our Chapter and a way to petition. I don't know how seriously they are going to take us. The other good thing about this is we have the support of our Senator. Senator Pinto allocated the funds needed to demolish the old Detention Center and we will also be using some of the funds for the plans and design of the Complex. So, next year June 2024 the monies that came from the State are going to need re-authorization. I don't thing that will be a problem. Now, we have a resolution that states the cost of the Safety Complex will be around \$17 million, of course this is not correct. We won't know the real cost of the Complex until an architect designs the building. Let's encourage our LDA, Mr. Curley and our Council Delegate to continue to seek some funds. As far as ARPA is concern, I believe we are going to try to spend as much as we can on infrastructure, but I have heard, whatever is left will go out to the people of the Navajo Nation. We have a meeting schedule with Mr. Wasetta from Window Rock to discuss ARPA projects and the \$80,000, but he has not confirmed as of yet. In the month of January 2024, LAM will be coming in to do field assessments.

**Secretary/Treasurer Crawford** – Since we have some money left over from the demolish of the old



Detention Center, how soon can Delegate Notah drop legislation to move our money from the State over to the Safety Complex for plan and design? We need to keep this project moving along.

**LDA Curley** – How soon can that occur? The legislation itself is not difficult, it's the discussion that has to occur within the Council itself. Just because money is there, everyone wants to spend it. Everyone wants to spend the money in their own district. And to do that you have to gain support from some of the other Delegates for the votes.

**Secretary/Treasurer Crawford** – I'm not talking about the ARPA funds; I'm referring to the money our Chapter received from the State.

**LDA Curley** – We can spend the money for sure, but it just can't be put toward project management services. The Chapter will need subject matter expertise to design the Safety Complex. (An architect). Everything that encompasses putting up a building of that magnitude. Having a Project Manager, they bring everyone to the table who will be involved in this project. So, that portion of the money that is remaining, we can't spend it in that matter. Architects and engineers are considered professional services as well, so you can't spend the money on it. That is why it is so important, this new legislation that is going before Council, one of the amendments that will be made is to request that the State of NM who gives us these dollars allows that expense. Allows for the NN to say "DCD, we only have 2 project managers on board for 110 chapters to accomplish all of these projects" With the 2 project managers, I was told that they have approximately 450 projects going on right now, here on Navajo, concurrently. They don't have the people to handle the workload. So, in order to make sure these dollars are spent, we need to bring in other firms to get the projects completed. But it's just not an allowable expense by the State so the request on part of the Council to the State is please consider this. In order for us to spend the money that you give us, we need project managers.

**Vice President Halona** - Couple of things I want to bring out, it is unfortunate we just can't seem to connect communication. For some reason, you bring out negative stuff and it will circulate faster than the positive information. On May 4, 2023, a memo went out to Community Development that stated a homesite lease is not required for bathroom addition. A homesite lease is not required for renovation of homes. A homesite lease is not required to install solar panels on homes. A homesite lease is not required to do a well at a home. But we have BIA for years which has got us stuck, we keep changing things but it just doesn't get out to the public or departments in W/R. We had 4 different memos have been written since then with the latest one coming out October 24, 2023 when the new executive director was appointed at the Division of Community Development, Mr. Arbin Mitchell. Mr. Mitchell requested to add his name to the memo which was dated October 24<sup>th</sup>. I attended the Western Agency Council meeting on Saturday, same thing. How is it that we are doing these memos, but it just doesn't seem to fall in the right hands. We keep going backwards, spending time on this so how do we just around it? How do we fix this while the path is clear and the light is green and we are still sitting at the red light waiting for it to turn green even though the light is green. I think everyone needs to get out there and tell everyone they know about the homesite lease issues. That it is not required for bathroom additions, home renovations, solar panels, and wells at homes.

As far as the comment about how things have not changed, you see why. It is the big Navajo Nation which is our #1 problem. There has been so much processes which has been put in place over the years and we are part of that problem. When a change is proposed and can be moved quickly there is always someone who will say, "we should ask someone else if they agree with the change." What we all should be saying is "let's just do it, even though we have some opposition, let's just get it done." I know you agree with me, because I hear your concerns but the ones who are not in attendance will be saying "we didn't know about the change that was made." When someone stop the progress of change, we sit and



wait and wait. I've been with the NN government for over 42 years and I tell people it takes 6-10 years to change anything. Even to change regulations to make things better for our Nation it takes 6-10 years to get it done. When you start making changes, people will oppose and all you hear is negativity from our people. Let me give you an example; I found an old legislation which stated every highway will have a 750-foot buffer/corridor on both sides which was past by Council in 1950. This was the foresight of our elders. This was put in place and here we are 70 years later trying to put it into action. I tried to push it through RDC but they said "whoa" let's see what the chapters will say, so we sent it out to all 110 chapters and only 5 responded to the letter. That's the challenge! That's what makes it very hard to move forward with change. We can do a resolution from our Chapter and say "we want change, if it's good we are for it" Another example is: when our student is requesting for scholarship, we make them come before the Planning meeting and then the Chapter meeting to make their request. But the student is either living in Phoenix or Albuquerque and they can't come home for the meetings. These are the things "we" create. It could be an inconvenience for the student, but we insist on them making an appearance.

Let's talk about the Safety Complex. Whatever funds we have to this day, we need to expend those dollars. Whatever it's going to take to get the architect firm to come in, they'll take us how much it's going to cost. One positive thing we have on our side is when these ARPA monies start to come back which already happening. With all the monies that went out they are being asked, "are you really going to spend these monies by this date?" If not, how much do you want to give back? That pool of money is going to start building up and if we are shovel ready, there is the possibility of some of that money allocated to the construction of the Safety Complex. But we have to make it known to every committee every chance we get to tell them the Tohatchi Safety Complex is shovel ready. This means, give us the money, we hire a contractor and they start building tomorrow. This can happen if we keep everybody's mind on the Safety Complex, letting them know it's there and ready to build. Hopefully, someone will say "let's give some money to the Tohatchi Complex, they are ready to go." This is what they are looking for, something that is shovel ready, not for a plan. If we were starting from scratch, we would not make it, look how long it took us just to get here. People are now trying to find companies to hire, they are reaching farther and farther away from here, as far as Texas. All the nearby companies have been subcontracted. Supplies, would be another problem. When and where will we be getting supplies. The OOC director, Mr. Sean McCabe has been working on trying to streamline the procurement process and he is finding it difficult to make changes to the process from people within the government. It is frustrating and challenging but what keeps us moving is all of you who are the end recipients. That's what means it worthwhile.

A couple of other things about homesite leases. We have been trying to change the process and I've mentioned this several times for over 4 years and now we are almost in the 5<sup>th</sup> year. Like I said for change it takes 6-10 years and it's something that's so simple, but it's hard for people to grasp. Right now, it's in RDC's hands. They are working to draft a legislation at a session in Twin Arrows. They are getting the report from the legislative council, 'where are you with the legislation?' When will it be completed and presented? This legislation will help all of our relatives that have residence already build and just needing a homesite lease. This process will be simple by submitting your application, paying your fee then you come to the land office and it will be brought up on google earth and you can show us exactly where you live and how you want the acre to sit on your property. We then put in the township, range, the section it's in and you'll be able to see it. We met with fish & wildlife and historic preservation, and said to them let's help our relatives by making this process much easier. So, they agreed to do a programmatic agreement. If you already live on the site, the impacts have been made.



The letter for Archeology Department said "condition approval" which means if there are any findings, like a discovery, you have to notified us. That's the new regulation which will be in place. I gave this presentation to the previous Council when I was still with the Land Office 4 ½ years ago. I thought I would have the support of all the Council Delegates and have one sponsor this new regulation, but not one stood up to say "Yes, I'll sponsor it." After several work sessions we have finally got to the point and RDC were saying you have to get consent. But I told them, they have consent because they have been living there for years. They were asked to move there by a relative, which is the verbal consent. I finally got them to understand this and RDC said they were going with it. Hopefully, we will have the new drafted legislation from RDC. Then it will go into the 5-day comment period and once the 5 days are over and approved, we will start with the new homesite lease process. So, be thinking of a family member who has an existing homesite but lacking the lease. Have been apply for the lease. I hope this makes it clear and things are happening but it's always an up-hill battle when it's something good.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

#### **1. November Financial Report -**

<b>NOVEMBER BALANCE FUND</b>		
1	Chapter Activities Gen Fund	\$22,477.68
2	NN General Fund	\$7.49
3	Land Claims Trust	\$26,451.80
8	Supplemental Youth Fund	\$19,692.32
9	Housing Discretionary Fund	\$19,230.10
10	LGA Grant Fund	\$77,547.02
12	Chapter Stipends	\$45,747.03
13	Scholarship General Fund	\$13,895
14	Scholarship Claims Fund	\$2,528.98
15	PEP Fund	\$80,893.44
17	Emergency Fund	\$7,860.02
23	NN Sales Tax	\$101,006.57
25	NN CIP - \$180,000	\$29,612.26
27	NN CIP - \$200,000	\$3,877.78
40	Unhealthy Food Tax	\$88,720.99
51	NAPI	\$2,299.66
61	Senior Citizen Fund	\$2,162.99
26	Red Willow Farm	\$2,190.37
34	Agriculture & Infrastructure	\$3.68
	<b>Total Fund Balance</b>	<b>\$551,205.18</b>

**Secretary/Treasurer Crawford** – President Moore and I reviewed the financial reports before we present to the community. For the month of November, our books are in balance and everything has been reconciled back to the bank. Again, as always, these reports are available to the community upon request.

**President Moore** – Veteran did receive funding, but they have not received information on how this funding can be used. Also we now have 2 scholarship funds, I'm not sure why we have 2 different line items for scholarship funds. I believe these 2 accounts can be combined. There is a slight glitch in the check register, I looked at the checks yesterday and it seems like T&R received 2 checks for \$242.99. But that's not really what happen. Check #11067 is actually a payroll check to Janice Begay, but the AMS, Jeannie Muskett



has caught this and has with the assistance of Derek Echohawk corrected this in the MIP system. But the checks do reflect just one check to T&R and one check to Janice Begay. I believe something within the MIP system made this error. If there are any checks that are out of sequence is reported to the community along with an explanation as to why this occurred. I wanted to bring this to your attention and have it on record that it was noted.

**Motion to Accept the November 30, 2023 Financial Report:**

**Motion: 1<sup>st</sup> Fern Spencer 2<sup>nd</sup> Shirley Chato Vote: 17-0-1**

**VII. RESOLUTIONS:**

1. **007-12-2024: Resolution to amend the CLUPC Plan of Operation.**

**President Moore** – A change has been made to the duration of the term of each club member from one year to 2 years.

**Agnes Barney** – I have a concern with the word “perpetual” I’m not sure how this relates to the Plan of Operation. I would recommend the word be struck. I also think the 2-year term is way too short as well. It should be longer if they are to get projects completed.

**Secretary/Treasurer Crawford** – I have to agree with Agnes, the word perpetual should be struck because the word itself means never ending or changing. Any policy or plan developed should be reviewed annually and amendments can be made then.

**Motion: 1<sup>st</sup> Shirley Chato 2<sup>nd</sup> Mary Tsinnie Vote: 17-0-1**

2. **008-12-2024: Resolution to approve a budget transfer within Fund 17, NN Emergency Fund in the amount of \$2,488.0 to cover balance for diesel fuel, wood, and pellets.**

**Motion: 1<sup>st</sup> Agnes Barney 2<sup>nd</sup> Shirley Chato Vote: 18-0-1**

3. **009-12-2024: Resolution to approve a budget transfer within Fund 23, NN Sales Tax in the amount of \$5,000 to replenish Operating Supplies and Infrastructure – Waste Water.**

**Motion: 1<sup>st</sup> Fern Spencer 2<sup>nd</sup> Shirley Chato Vote: 18-0-1**

4. **010-12-2024: Resolution to approve the extension of the PEP’s employment for Janice Begay, Oscar Desteia, and Ray Jim to the end of the physical year 2024.**

**Motion: 1<sup>st</sup> Fern Spencer 2<sup>nd</sup> Shirley Chato Vote: 18-0-1**

**VIII. ANNOUNCEMENTS: Next planning meeting on January 4, 2024 Red Willow**

**CLUPC** – Meeting January 9<sup>th</sup> @ 9am (NHA work session) January 16, regular CLUPC meeting @ 9am.  
District 14 Grazing Committee Meeting, January 3<sup>rd</sup> @ 9am at Twin Lakes Chapter.

**IX. NEXT MEETING DATE: January 4, 2024 Planning Meeting @ 10am.**

**X. ADJOURNMENT: 12:53pm**

**Motion: 1<sup>st</sup> Fern Spencer 2<sup>nd</sup> Shirley Chato**

Submitted by,



Secretary/Treasurer, Tohatchi Chapter **December 28, 2023**

cc: Mr. Sonny Moore, President

Mr. Mike Halona, Vice-President

Mr. Gerald Moore, Grazing Officer

Ms. Maria Allison, CSC